
 

Tammy Plaster, Head of 
International Academy of Saint 
Petersburg, Russia, asked us to 
do a prefield orientation for Kevin and 
Jennifer Moos in Anchorage, Alaska. 
The Moos are new teachers at the 
school and will be moving to Russia this 
month. We had a great visit with the 
family, staying with them in a cabin on 
the Kenai River. Afterwards, we got this 
note: 
 
Lynn and Brenda, 
We just wanted to again thank you for 
sharing with us.  The timing was perfect, the 
content useful, and your interaction with us 
and care for us is priceless!  Our kids have 
each shared with us how much they enjoyed 
and appreciate you.  Kenna said, "Mr. Lynn 
made me smile inside and he was funny." 
Enjoy your cruise and we look forward to 
sharing more time with you in Saint 
Petersburg. 
Blessings, 
Kevin and Jenny 
 
Thank you guys for your wonderful  
Alaskan hospitality!  
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While we are on R&R after a very 
demanding year, we are also 
planning our schedule for next year. 
Because we've been overseas so 
much, we really haven't made many 
plans for 2016. Of course we do 
have plans for the three major 
meetings in our ministry: 
 
• World Missions Seminar  

April 11-22 
 

• World Missions Focus at the ABA 
June 21 
 

• International Missionary Retreat 
September 5-9 

 
Missionaries are our first priority 
and we answer specific invitations. 
Many missionaries say, "Come see 
us sometime." We generally don't 
answer those invitations. However, 
when a missionary says, "We want 
you to come visit us on our field," we 
say, "When would you like for us to 
come."  That's what we are saying 
now. Missionary, we are ready and 
willing to come, we just need to hear 
from you. 
 
Missions Conferences & Revivals 
are also a major part of our ministry. 
I will be preaching three missions 
conferences in Sept/Oct but have 
had to turn down a lot of 
appointments over the past several 
years because of our travel. Pastor, 
if you want us for a meeting, I would 
love to hear from you! 
 
Seminaries & Bible Institutes have 
often given us great opportunities of 
ministry. We would love to have that 
opportunity again. Just give us a 
call.                
                                     Bro. Lynn 

It's been an IASP kind of month! On the way to 
Alaska, we stopped off to see Karen Erickson, lead 
elementary teacher at IA. Then last week, we had 
lunch here in Arkansas with Kevin and Tammy 
Plaster. We look forward to spending a week in 
Saint Petersburg in September.  

The Hispanic churches of 
Arkansas met at Shiloh 
MBC, Russelville, Arkansas on June 25. I attended 
the morning session and enjoyed the message and 
the fellowship. Ricky Kimzey, who leads the 
Hispanic services at Shiloh, did a great job of 
hosting the meeting along with his pastor, Isaac 
Woodard. The next meeting of these churches will 
be in October.  


